
Direct Healthcare Professional Communication 

 

19thJune 2018 

Cetrotide® (cetrorelix acetate) 0.25 mg powder and solvent for 
injection: Risk of pulling out the plunger with the new syringe when 
drawing up medication resulting in loss of product sterility  

Dear Healthcare professional, 

Merck KGaA, in agreement with the European Medicines Agency and the Malta Medicines Authority 

would like to inform you of the following: 

 

Summary  

 When using Cetrotide with the newly introduced syringe (Becton 
Dickinson Hypak) there is a risk of completely pulling out the plunger 
with the attached rubber stopper when drawing up medication. If this 
happens, the sterility of the product is lost and therefore the dose 
should be discarded. 

 Healthcare professionals should advise patients of the following: 
o When drawing the medication from the vial, patients should pull 

out the plunger slowly and carefully, in order to draw the 
medicine from the vial back into the syringe. Patients should be 
careful not to pull out the plunger with the attached rubber 
stopper completely.  

o If patients pull out the plunger with the attached rubber stopper 
completely, they should discard the dose, as sterility of the 
medicine will be lost. 

o Patients should contact their doctor or pharmacist and request a 
replacement dose as soon as possible if this occurs. 

 The Product Information will be updated as soon as possible with 
instructions on how to avoid the plunger from pulling out completely 
when using the new Becton Dickinson Hypak syringe. 

 Merck is working to resolve this problem with the plunger. 

 

Background of safety considerations  

Cetrotide® is indicated for the prevention of premature ovulation in patients undergoing 
controlled ovarian stimulation, followed by oocyte pick-up and assisted reproductive 
techniques. 



Recently, a new syringe (Becton Dickinson Hypak) has been introduced for Cetrotide.  

Since the introduction of this new syringe in 2017, complaints were received from patients 
using Cetrotide that the plunger with the attached rubber stopper can accidentally be pulled 
out completely when drawing up medication as shown in the pictures below: 

Picture 1. BD Hypak Syringe as packed in Cetrotide pack 

 

Picture 2. Syringe plunger can be pulled to this position 

 

Picture 3. Plunger pulled out completely, sterility is lost 

 

 

When this happens the sterility of the dose is lost, thereby introducing a safety risk.  

Merck is evaluating options to resolve this problem with the plunger. 

 

Call for reporting 

Please report any suspected adverse reactions to any medicine to the Malta Medicines 
Authority via www.medicinesauthority.gov.mt/adrportal. 

 



Company contact point  

Health care providers and patients are encouraged to report any incidents with the Becton 
Dickinson Hypak syringe using the contact details below: 

Vivian Corporation Limited on +356 22588600 


